
San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board
NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT ON

TERMINATION OF WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS ORDER NO. R2-2007-0038 
FOR THE 

BAYSIDE GROUNDWATER PROJECT, SAN LORENZO, ALAMEDA COUNTY 
 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality 
Control Board (Water Board) will accept written comments on the Termination Order 
(Order) for the East Bay Municipal Utility District’s (EBMUD) Bayside Groundwater 
Project in San Lorenzo. The Order would terminate existing Waste Discharge 
Requirement Order No. R2-2007-0038 since all required provisions were completed, 
and the Bayside well is planned for decommission due to an expired lease agreement 
between EBMUD and the landowner on which the well is located.      

The Tentative Order is available for review at: 
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/board_decisions/tentative_orders.html 

NOTICE IS ADDITIONALLY HEREBY GIVEN that the Water Board will hold a public 
hearing to consider adoption of the proposed Tentative Order as follows: 

DATE: February 12, 2025 

TIME: 9:00 a.m. (approximate) 

LOCATION:  Elihu M. Harris Building Auditorium 
 1515 Clay Street 
 Oakland, CA 96412

Remote participation will be allowed. Information about participating telephonically or via 
the remote meeting platform is available at: 
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/board_info/remote_meeting/index.htm
l

If you wish only to watch the meeting, the webcast remains available at: https://cal-
span.org/

Additional information about the public hearing will also be available on the following 
Board webpage ten days before the hearing:

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sanfranciscobay/board_info/agenda.html

SUBMISSION OF WRITTEN COMMENTS: The Water Board will accept written 
comments on the Tentative Order. To be considered, comment letters must be 
received by 5:00 pm on January 3, 2025. Electronic submission is preferred, but not 
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required. Submit written comments by the deadline to Alyx Karpowicz by email to
Alyx.Karpowicz@waterboards.ca.gov, or mail or hand delivery to:

San Francisco Bay Regional Water Quality Control Board
Attn: Alyx Karpowicz

1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400
Oakland, CA 94612

Please use the subject line: “Comment Letter – Bayside Groundwater Project WDR 
Termination.” No written comments will be accepted or responded to in writing after 
that date. 

Please direct questions about this notice to Alyx Karpowicz at (510) 622-2427 or
Alyx.Karpowicz@waterboards.ca.gov.

Date: December 2, 2024
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